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Dear Hawk Families, 

 

Busy Time Of Year ï Hard to believe we are at the end of quarter three.  Our students 

have been working hard to meet goals for Math and Reading.  Students have just completed our 

third round of DAP tests. These assessment results are analyzed by teachers in grades 3-6 to 

help with interventions and re-teaching of concepts in both Reading and Math.  

 

Conferences ï Third quarter is drawing to a close on Thursday, March 8th.  There will be no 

school on Friday, March 9th.  This day is a teacher records day used for preparation of report 

cards.  Join us for conferences on Thursday and Friday, March 15th and 16th.  These will be half 

days with a noon dismissal.  Teachers will be contacting you to set up conferences.  If you are 

interested in requesting a conference with your childôs teacher, please call your childôs teacher 

to schedule one. 

 

3rd Quarter Awards Assembly ï Join us Thursday, March 15th 8:30 for 1st-3rd and 9:30 for 4th-6th grades.  We will be celebrating stu-

dents meeting goals set back in January.  Remember, PTO sells duck grams for parents before and after the assemblies. 

 

Kindergarten Roundup ï Registration for our incoming Kindergartners will take place on Friday, March 16th from 8-10 am in the 

MPR. In addition, we will have an additional time for parents unable to make it on Wednesday, March 21st from 4:30 ï 6:30 pm. 

Please plan to attend if you have a new child joining us for the Kindergarten next year. Please let neighbors with incoming children 

know as well.  It is very helpful for us to know how many incoming students to expect in August. 

 

Hue Run ï The Hue Run is right around the corner on Friday, March 23rd. We have finished collecting the donations for packets but 

we are still accepting the $5 for the after party. All proceeds go to Hendricks and will be used for student technology.  

 

Spring Break ï March 26th -30th.  There will be no school. AzMerit testing will begin the week after spring break. 

 

AzMERIT ï AzMERIT testing, Grades 3-6 dates have been set for Tuesday,through Friday, 

April 2-6.  AIMS Science 4th Grade will be Friday, April 2nd in the morning.   

 

Teacher Requests - Please be aware that we will soon start the process of determining 

classroom placements for the 2018-2019 school year.  When making class lists, the teachers 

make every effort to be sure that the classes are balanced.  If you would like to submit a letter 

describing what type of educational experience will be best for your child, we will make every 

effort to honor and respect your perspective.  Our goal is to always do what is best for our stu-

dents.  These letters need to be submitted to the current classroom teacher and/or me by Friday, 

April 13th because we will begin to start creating class lists for next year in late April. 

 

2018-2019 School Year:  There will be a few staff changes for next year.  We will be adding 

a third sixth grade classroom.  Debbie Lehman will be moving to 6th grade.  Alena Laguna will 

be moving from Touchbase to 5th grade.  We are excited to welcome Danielle Saltrick to our 

Touchbase team.  Danielle is not new to Hendricks as she has been student teaching this year . 

 

As always, it is an honor to serve you as principal of Hendricks Elementary School.  If you have 

questions or concerns, please give me a call or come in to talk. 

 

 Hawks Are A+ Strong,  

Alan A. Schmidt  

Alan A. Schmidt 

Principal 

696-8405 

Important Contact Numbers: 
 

Student Absence Line 
696-4807 

 
Phyllis Agraan, Registrar  

696-8400 
 

Twila Bratka,  
Health Assistant  
696-8402 

 
Darlene Jones,  

Administrative Assistant  
696-8401 

 
Zule Olivas,  

Cafeteria Manager  
696-8408 



PTO: 

Thank you to everyone that sent in Box Tops!  Please continue to collect box tops for the remainder of the 

year.  We are in the middle of our classroom contest with the winners to be announced in May.  It is a close 

contest, so keep sending the Box Tops in.   

 

The next monthly meeting is on March 20th at 2:30pm in the volunteer center.  Please join us! If you are inter-

ested in being a PTO officer next year, the elections will be at our April meeting.  Please let us know by email-

ing your name and contact information to hendrickspto@yahoo.com, so we can add you to the ballot. 

 

The Hendricks Healthy Hue Run is coming up on March 23rd.  More information about the run will be coming 

home including information about volunteering for the afternoon of the run.  We can always use extra help to 

make the run go smoothly.  We are super excited about the run and look forward to being able to donate the 

raised funds to help purchase student technology for all grade levels.  Please Note:  We will accept donations 

for the after-party until the run on March 23rd, however any other prizes will only be given to those stu-

dents who turned in their money during the week of February 19th.  Please call 696-8401 or email hen-

drickspto@yahoo.com.   

 

Hendricks PTO is considering creating a Father/Daughter dance and a Mother/Son event in April.  We are still 

in the planning stages and will not move forward unless we will have ample volunteers for both events.  If you 

are interested in helping out for either event, please contact us at hendrickspto@yahoo.com.   

 

We are beginning to think about teacher appreciation coming up during the first full week of May.  We will be 

doing it a little bit different this year.  We are asking for donations of gift cards in $5.00 amounts from a varie-

ty of stores in the area.  Please watch for information coming in April with further details.   

 

Finally, PTO along with the teachers and staff would like to sponsor a Benôs Bells mural.  These are a beauti-

ful way to remind us to spread kindness everywhere in the world.  To help us pay for this mural, we will be 

having gum days on March 16, April 20 and May 18.   Please keep these dates in mind for future reference 

and thank you for your support. 

Hawks with Honor Students 
Kindergarten  Colton MagyarðSpenser ThompsonðEvan Nelson 

First Grade   Mariano MoralesðAndrew BurishðEmma Dowden 

Second Grade  Alex GarciaðLarissa McPhailðAustin Bird 

Third Grade  Olivia HitchingsðBrodi CoulterðCaedmon Rios 

Fourth Grade  Wyatt BerryðIsaac AragonðEdwin Medina 

Fifth Grade  Melina KraftðJacob Bratka 

Sixth Grade   Andrew DelaossaðKyrstin Peterson  

First Base  Alexis Lopez 

Second Base    Rene Sanchez 

MARCH BUILDING BLOCK OF CHARACTER ï Jacob Bratka 
 

OPTIMIST STUDENTS OF THE MONTHðAndrew DelaossaðKyrstin Peterson 
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ϝϝϝCƭƻǿƛƴƎ ²Ŝƭƭǎ LƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘ 5ǊƛǾŜ ϝϝϝ 

The Flowing Wells School District will be holding a musical instrument drive during the months of February 

and March.  We are looking for gently used band and orchestra instruments that can be used in our instrumen-

tal program at all the schools.  If you have an instrument taking up space in a closet that you would like to do-

nate, please bring it to the Hendricks front office.  This is a great way to give a future student musician an op-

portunity to participate in their schoolôs Band or Orchestra.  Please see Mrs. McCarthy with any questionsΦ    

Ǉ Notes From Music Ǉ 

Congratulations to our 2nd graders on a great Rodeo performance!  A big thank you goes out to our 2ndgrade 

teachers as well as all our volunteers and assistants for help putting the show together. 

 

We would also like to congratulate all our band and orchestra students who participated in the District Festi-

vals at the high school.  It was wonderful to see how many students district wide working hard learning to play 

an instrument!  

 

6th graders have begun their junior high registration process.  We hope to see all our band and orchestra stu-

dents continue playing at the junior high.  Please feel free to ask if you have any questions regarding those 

classes. 

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ IŜŀƭǘƘ hŶŎŜΥ 

aǊǎΦ .Ǌŀǘƪŀ 

COLD FLU AND ALLERGY SEASON IS HERE!!! 

 
¶ Please keep your child home if they have vomiting, fever and/or consistant cough. 
¶ Please encourage your students to cover their coughs, blow their nose and wash their hands frequently. 
¶ Please do not give students fever reducing medication before sending them to school. If a student has a fe-

ver they are most likely contagious. Fever reducing medications wear off in 4-6 hours, their fever will re-

turn and they will feel ill. 
¶ We have many unclaimed jackets, sweaters and personal items in the lost and found. Please have our child 

check in the health office if they have lost anything. 



Spring time is here and that means many fun activities in Kindergar-

ten!  We will be celebrating the month of March with our field trip to 

the TMC Teddy Bear Clinic, fun science experiments, participating in 

Wellness Week and the school-wide HUE RUN fundraiser. We will also 

be conducting parent/ teacher conferences. Please watch for more specific 

information about these special activities. 
            We are asking parents to continue practicing popcorn words regu-

larly with their child.  We have learned many of our words, but the most 

difficult words are yet to come!  Remember that each child is expected to 

know 58 site words at the completion of Kindergarten!  Also, thank you for helping your child to read their 

Friday take home book each week.  Reading a book at your childôs reading level helps them to get strong 

reading practice to become a better reader.  Please let your childôs teacher know if the book seems too easy 

or too difficult and continue to return the books no later than Tuesday of  the following week.  This helps us 

to pass the book to another student.  

Thank you for your ongoing support in your childôs success!  

Kindergarten Round Up 
Do you know a future Kindergarten student?  Invite them to come to Kindergarten Round up on Friday, 

March 16th from 8-10 am.   We are adding a second Round up on Wednesday, March 21st from 4:30ð

6:30 pm.  Please bring birth certificate, shot records and proof of residence. 

The journey continues and we are proud of the EFFORT weôre seeing your 

child put forth in his/her spring CHALLENGES! Likeégetting to school on 

time; reading fluency; retell; recording the story on the reading log; math 

facts; homework completion; spelling words and so much moreé 

 

Thanks so much for the parent chaperones that went with us to the DESERT 

MUSEUM field trip. Your help was truly appreciated!  

 

Save the Dates: 

Records Day for Teachers-No School-Friday, March 9th   

Awards Assembly-  Thursday, March 15th  

Spring Conferences- Thurs., March 15th and Fri. March 16th ïNoon Dismissal 

             (No Skills the week of March 12-16th) 

Hue Run-Friday March 23 

Thank you for all the contributions for our Valentineôs Day parties and for our 

Rodeo events.  We had so much fun and we could not have done it without 

you!  It was great to see such a wonderful turnout for our Rodeo Music 

Show.  The students did a great job learning all those songs.  You are probably 

still hearing them at home, just like they keep ringing in our ears here at 

school! 

 

As spring arrives, please help your child keep a regular homework and bedtime 

routine.  Regular attendance and punctuality are critical to your childôs suc-

cess.  Give words of encouragement as he/she heads out the door.  Remind 

your child of the importance of preparing for third grade. Keep practicing all 15 spelling words and math facts 

a little each night. We will continue to balance the important learning with fun activities to keep students mo-

tivated. 

 

Thank you again for all of your support! As always, contact us if you have any questions or concerns! 



In February, the third graders enjoyed Love of Reading and Val-

entineôs Day. Thank you to all the parents who sent in treats to 

share. We recently finished the third round of DAP testing in 

preparation for the AzMERIT, which is right around the corner. 

Please continue to talk to your child about the importance of al-

ways doing their personal best.  

Students will be completing another book report project for third 

quarter and we thank you in advance for encouraging your child 

to be creative with the project he or she chooses to complete. 

Information already came home on this project, so please make sure to check your childôs folder. It is due no 

later than March 8th.  

In math, we are continuing to learn multiplication strategies, and working with comparing and ordering frac-

tions. Fractions are a challenging concept for students, so please double check their math homework with them 

nightly. In science, we are finishing our unit on water and will be looking forward to starting our lessons on 

sound and light. In reading, we continue to work on fluency and comprehension strategies. Please remember 

that fluency is to be completed at home with parents, not at SKILLS! Lastly, in writing we are working with 

students on writing analysis and opinion essays, using two different texts.   

We look forward to seeing many of you during parent teacher conferences to discuss your childôs progress in 

third grade.  

January and February were busy months for fourth graders. Students just fin-

ished their math unit on fractions and decimals.  They worked hard during 

this unit with adding, multiplying and subtracting fractions and finding frac-

tion/decimal equivalents.  The next math unit focuses on multiplication of 

two digit numbers times two digit numbers, and four digit numbers times one 

digit numbers.  Students will continue to use the area model to solve these 

problems.  Students will also learn how to divide larger numbers by single 

digit and double-digit divisors using partial quotient.  

In reading, we have been talking about the Theme or message the author is sending in a text.  This re-

quires students to read a passage and use what they know to decipher the life lesson.  The reader usually has 

to infer the theme, so this skill has been a challenge for some students.  We will be working on main idea and 

supporting details for the next few weeks before we take AZMerit. 

Speaking of AZMerit, we sent home a letter explaining the importance the additional homework prep-

aration practice that we will be asking students to complete these weeks leading up to AZMerit.  Please con-

tinue to encourage your students to finish these in addition to their regular homework.  We will spend some 

class time each week going over the AZMerit HW focusing on test taking strategies and reviewing content for 

the upcoming state assessment. 

If you are able to send in class snack for the AZMerit testing week, which is the week of April 2-5, 

please do so.  Students need to stay focused and work hard for a big chunk of time when taking the test.  The 

snacks allow them to stay focused and keep their bellies full. 

Also, the recorder concert is coming up very soon.  The date has been moved to Wednesday, April 

11th at 6:00 pm.   Please encourage your child to practice their recorders so that they can earn the highest col-

ored belt possible. 



March is upon us and there are many exciting events coming up. Optional Parent-Teacher-Student 

Conferences will be held on March 15th and 16th. Paperwork will be sent home with your child soon and will 

indicate whether or not we feel a conference is necessary at this time. Regardless, anyone who wishes a con-

ference may schedule one. Please keep an eye out for those sign-up sheets. 

Just a headôs up for early next month, is districtôs highly anticipated 5th grade Track Meet. This 

event will be held on Friday, April 12th at FWHS and will include students in 5th grade from all the elemen-

tary schools in the Flowing Wells District. If you would like to attend to support your child, there is plenty of 

room in the bleachers as the students compete in a variety of different track and field events. It really is a fun 

day and one that all the students seem to enjoy. Let us know if youôd be interested in going out early and sav-

ing us a section in the bleachers. 

Our DAP testing is complete for the year and we are now gearing up and preparing for AZmerit test-

ing which will take place the first week in April (2-6). As always, please encourage your child to complete 

daily homework, as well as practice math facts to prepare for the Math Masters tests given in your childôs 

homeroom. We encourage you to also check your childôs planner daily for homework and behavioral updates. 

As always, we appreciate your support and look forward to the 4th quarter and the rest of the school year with 

your child. 

 Finally, congratulations to Natalie McCarthy and Anya Merten for their hard work and incredible ac-

complishment in applying for the Tucson Optimist Clubôs Scholarship Essay contest by addressing the topic 

of ñCan Society Function Without Respect?ò  They have been chosen to represent Hendrickôs and will be rec-

ognized on March 21st during a luncheon at Sullivanôs Steak House! We are very proud of their efforts!  

 

Third Quarter Conferences will be taking place March 15th and 16th. Teachers will contact par-

ents that theyôd like to conference with, but any parent/student can request a conference. 
 
We are continuing to work through the Big Ideas math curriculum with inquiry and problem based 

lessons. We are currently on Chapter 8: Surface Area and Volume. We have a  couple chapters remaining 

before we begin preparing for AZMERIT. 
 
We are wrapping up our 3rd quarter books and will continue our Literature Studies in the 4th quarter 

with our last book, �7�K�H���2�X�W�V�L�G�H�U�V.  The students have really enjoyed our books so far this yearébe sure to 

ask your child about their favorite book!  
 

Our last quarter of Social Studies will focus on Rome and the Renaissance, looking at how change 

can unite or divide societies.  We are looking forward to planning several fun lessons that fit in with this last 

unit.  
 
First Hawks in the Canyon payment of $95 is due FRIDAY MARCH 16TH. 
Engineering Fair Projects are also due FRIDAY MARCH 16TH 


